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On October 16, 2018, the Board of Supervisors approved a startup contract in the 
amount of $200,000 to support Chrysalis' initial launch to bring services to Orange 
County. On November 14, 2018, Chrysalis opened the doors of a new employment 
services center in an office building provided by the City of Anaheim. Funding from the 
County, along with other private and public sources, made possible the hiring of a 
Chrysalis team of eight program staff based at the Orange County site, supported by 
multiple Los Angeles-based staff. 

As newcomers to Orange County, Chrysalis continues to cultivate partnerships with the 
local community to increase the number of individuals aware of Chrysalis' employment 
program. In advance of opening Chrysalis' new Orange County center, Chrysalis reached 
out to and/or met with over 70 nonprofit and public sector partners in the county. 
Chrysalis staff continue to work closely with service partners to guarantee that referrals, 
coordination, placement and retention services are available to provide longevity and a 
holistic approach to homelessness prevention, outreach and intervention. 

Chrysalis also operates a transitional employment program, Chrysalis Enterprises that 
has provided individuals that change to have paid job experience, receive regular 
feedback on work performance and assistance in continuing their search for permanent 
employment. This model has become a recognized and proven best practice model for 
serving individuals experiencing homelessness, as well as those formerly incarcerated, 
to help them reenter the mainstream workforce and achieve self-sufficiency. The 
transitional employment program provides a supportive working environment that 
allows clients to prove themselves as reliable, capable workers. 

Once clients have secured employment, Chrysalis provides ongoing job-retention 
assistance for clients to learn how to manage and maintain a job and improve their 
career. In addition, Employment Specialists meet one-on-one with employed clients to 
formulate career goals and develop strategies for attaining them. Chrysalis understands 
the value of maintaining employment in the trajectory of a person's career and pathway 
out of poverty. Through the program, clients are able to gain long-term stability and 
make permanent personal and lifestyle changes. 

Since opening the new Orange County center, Chrysalis has achieved the following since 
November 2018: 201 clients completed an assessment with an Employment Specialist 
and participated in Chrysalis' core job readiness program and 41 clients have found 
employment in construction, food services and retail and warehouse industries. 
Chrysalis continues to expand conversations with local companies to facilitate 
employment connections for Chrysalis clients and develop the Direct Hire Program. 

At the May 1, 2019, Commission to End Homelessness meeting, the Commission members 

voted to support the expansion of and broader access to employment services for those 

experiencing homelessness and that recommendation is being brought to the Board of 
Supervisors for consideration with the expansion of the Chrysalis program. 
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